## bson Woman's Club holds annual dinner meeting



## fficers

ean, Janie Johnson, out-going president; Jo ew president and Clubwoman of the Year. Standing: Linda Alderman, Lois Hodges, Margaret Smith, Ann Hollar, Hester Jacksopn and Kathryn Crownfield. New officers of the Dobson Woman's Club were installed at a dinner meeting held Thursday evening at the Lantern Restaurant, Dobson. Approximately 50 members and guests attended the annual event.

Mrs. Janie Johnson, out-going president, conducted the meeting which was highlighted with the announcement that Mrs. Jo Ann Hayes was named Club Woman of the Year. Mrs. Barbara McLean was presented the president's award

Mrs. Johnson installed the following officers:
Mrs. Jo Ann Hayes, president; Mrs. Linda
Alderman, vice president; Mrs. Lois Hodges,
recording secretary; Margaret Smith,
corresponding secretary; Mrs. Ann Hollar,
treasurer; Mrs. Hester Jackson, chaplain; and
Mrs. Kathryn Crownfield, reporter.

During the installation service Mrs. Johnson chose the theme, "Variety is the Spice of Life," and she used various spices as she compared them to the duties of each officer. Mrs. Johnson marked places of each member with crosstitch mementoes designed with old fashioned telephones and their numbers attached to a wooden base. These were made by Mrs. Johnson and her mother.

Miss Elizabeth Norman displayed two plaques to be placed in the Community Building. The walnut plaques include names of all past presidents and charter members of the club.